
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M  
 
TO:             The Members of the HSAWCF 
FROM:       Mary Penz, HSAWCF Administrator 
DATE:        November 28, 2022 
 

SUBJECT:  NEWS AND UPDATES FROM HSAWCF 
 

2023 MEMBER RENEWAL BILLING 
 
We are pleased to announce that The Board of Trustees of the HSAWCF has approved the workers compensation rates for the 
2023 year. We are pleased to announce that the premium rates will reflect an overall 3%  reduction compared to the rates of 
2022. Most class codes will receive a 2% reduction, class codes 8833 and 9015 will receive a 10% reduction and 9061 and 
9101 will have no rate changes.  

Enclosed is the first quarter billing statement as prepared by CRS.  The billings attached have a due date of January 1, 2023.  
You may continue to make the payments to the lock box as indicated on the premium statements or if you prefer we have 
added information so you can make your payments via electronic ACH transfer, please contact my office if you have any 
questions. 

 Please Note:  Certificates of Insurance will only be issued to the member agency once the first quarter workers 
compensation premium payment is received.    

 If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to call me at 
 (586) 416-8950. 

 
We thank you for your continued membership in the Human Service Association Workers Compensation Fund 
(HSAWCF). 

 

 
CRS SAFETY NEWSLETTER 
                
CRS, Loss Control has provided the HSAWCF with their monthly newsletter regarding Safety in the Snow! 
Please take a few minutes to review the important tips on how to prevent these types of incidents which represent  
workday injuries. Let us know if you have any questions or if you would like to set up specific loss control 
services/training for your agency. 
In addition a webinar series has been developed by CRS for the 2023 year. The listing of topics are attached. If you are 
interested in attending any, please contact Ken Smylie of CRS. 
 
Any loss control concerns can be directed to ksmylie@crsmi.com  


